
 

19/09/22 - Bank Holiday 

20-23/09/22- RE week 

23/09/22 - Harvest Festival. 

Pendower class to be 

dressed in wedding guest 

outfits, with PE kit  available 

30/09/22 - Mcmillan coffee 

morning (afternoon) 14:30 

in the church 

17-21/09/22 - Science week 

21/09/22 - last day of half 

term 

31/10/22  - Inset day 

02/11/22 - Nasal Flu Spray, 

please contact us if you 

wish to Opt out 

07/11/22 - Individual chil-

dren’s photos with Tempest 

18/11/22 - Children In Need 

29/11/22 - Year 1 Screen-

ing 

02/12/22 - Christingle 

05/12/22 - Swimming week, 

children attending TBC 

  
Dear Parents and Carers,  
It has been so lovely to welcome you and your children back to 
school this term. I want to take this opportunity to thank you for 
engaging so proactively with the changes and for preparing 
your children so well for the return to school. Your children are 
a real credit to you and have impressed us all with the way 
they have adjusted so quickly to the new routines and the 
changes to entering and exiting the school. You may have no-
ticed at the beginning of the term, all of the teachers came out 
to greet their classes and walk them into school. This was to 
ensure that the children were supported in the new procedure. 
We very quickly observed that the children were taking them-
selves straight into school confidently. In response to this cred-
ible behaviour, we have reduced the presence of teachers on 
the playground as the days have passed. The teachers have 
reported that children are entering school in a responsible and 
calm manner and that the extra time this allows has meant that 
they have been able to give attention to individual children 
when they come in and engage in reading and other focussed 
activities. I will continue to meet and greet you and the children 
at the school gate and intend to remain there until 8:55am so 
that if you need to get last minute messages to your child’s 
teacher in the morning you can communicate them to me and I 
will pass them on as I walk through school after drop off. 
Please continue to use Class Dojo as your direct line to the 
teachers. Should you wish to discuss anything with the class 
teacher in more depth you can make an appointment at the 
school office where we will do our best to find a time to accom-
modate you.  
I am very excited to be able to finally launch an after school 
wraparound care provision from 3:15-4:15pm Monday to Fri-
day. This is bookable and payable via ParentPay and will begin 
on Tuesday the 20th September.    
I am also very pleased to welcome Mr Webb back to Veryan 
who will be delivering PE lessons every Monday. In addition to 
the wraparound provision, Mr Webb will be providing a sports 
club. This club is free of charge and open to children in years 1
-6. Sign up will be on a first come first served basis, so please 
contact the school office if you would like to book your child in. 
This will run on Mondays from the 26th September.   
As you know, we will be closed on Monday the 19th to pay our 
respects to our late Queen Elizabeth ll.   
Thank you for your continued support.  
Best Wishes, Emeline Goodall  



Uniform… 

Some preloved uniform has been collected 

this year (thank you to all those who have 

donated) this will be available on a shiny 

new website soon, we will let you know 

when it is. If anyone has any more second 

hand uniform that no longer fits your chil-

dren we would be so grateful for it. This will 

not only provide a small income for the 

school to  benefit the children, but also pro-

vide affordable uniform for all the parents 

and carers at our school. Thanks again.  

We are looking for… 

Carne class are sprucing up the Early Years setting and are 

looking for items to create fun areas for our Nursery and re-

ception children. If anybody has any of the following (or any 

other items that may be good) Please could you let us know, 

Thank You!; 

 Carboard boxes, big and small 

 Pots and pans for our music corner 

 Curtains, or other fabric 

FANTASTIC NEWS… 

WE NOW HAVE DAILY WRAPAROUND CARE! 

Wraparound after-school care is now available 

Monday - Friday 15:15 to 16:15, as well as our al-

ready running breakfast club. This is at a cost of 

£4.50 and  can be booked on parent pay. We are  

also hoping to extend the times in the future when 

provision is increased.  



Carne… 
 Carne class have had a great start to the term. The children have gelled really well together  
and have been having great fun counting, spotting shapes and showing Mrs Lagerstedt the 
Wild Tribe field. 

The children in carne class have been exploring building houses and learning about the types 
of homes they live in. They have been talking about shapes they can see in the houses they 
make using collage materials and construction toys. The children were very curious about 
how much they had grown over the summer and came up with a way to measure themselves 
using cubes. They amazed us with their counting skills!  



Pendower... 
 
 Pendower have worked incredibly hard since coming back, settling in and learning lots of new 
routines. They enjoyed making a pirate scarecrow after reading the story The pirates next door, 
we have been sharing books together and we have begun work on our fabric faces. We have 
also written poems about what we didn’t do on our summer holidays, did you know, none of us 
brushed a terrifying T Rex’s teeth!  



Kiberick… 
We made 20 jars of jam using 3kg of fruit. Did you know you use an equal amount of 
sugar to fruit ! That's a lot of sugar !!! We were quite startled to realise this ! Sadly 
Veryan Show has been cancelled but we have still made jam. We picked blackberries 
in the field just above the park. As a class we picked 1.56kg of blackberries.  
 

Kiberick class made two scarecrows, one of King Henry VIII and one of Father 
Doug. It was a lot of fun and required good team work.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope that Queen Elizabeth’s wisdom gained over her reign of seven dec-

ades will be passed to the new King – King Charles III  

  

We are thankful for her wonderful service to the country and all that will 

reign after her,   

  

We will always remember her outstanding love for horses and corgis .    

  

We loved her bright, happy smile seen through the television in her Christmas 

speech to the nation.   

  

Thank you for helping us through tough times - the pandemic, wars and 

tackling climate change.   

  

We know that Queen Elizabeth will now join her beloved husband Prince 

Philip and be reunited in their unbreakable bond.   

  

Please let the Queen rest in peace in the land above, as she moves on to her 

second life to live with God.   
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You may be aware that Cornwall Outdoors, the Coun-
cil's outdoor education provider, ceases to trade on 
31st July. The covid pandemic has given us a greater 
understanding of how important it is to experience the 
great outdoors. There is a large and rapidly growing 
body of evidence about the benefits of outdoor learning 
and play for our young people, including improved lan-
guage and communication skills, motivation, independ-
ence, confidence and self-esteem, concentration, self-
evaluation, creativity and openness to new perspec-
tives.  
There is an opportunity to carry on outdoor education 
at the former Roseland Outdoor Education Centre 
through its purchase from Cornwall Council. A charity 
has been established to provide this, the Roseland Cen-
tre (registered charity number 1186095). The charity 
has an Option to Purchase and are trying to raise 
£240,000 to enable this.  
In order to do this a Crowdfunder campaign will be 
launched on 19th July. Ahead of the Crowdfunder over 
£80,000 has been pledged towards it from St Just in 
Roseland Parish Council and parishioners, which shows 
the support for, and confidence in, the project. The 
benefit though will be for the Roseland and young peo-
ple from across Cornwall.  
Would this be something you are able to support? If so, 
perhaps you could share with your networks when the 
Crowdfunder goes live? Perhaps you may wish to make 
a donation?  
If you can help at all or would like further information 
then please contact the charity 
at theroselandcentre@gmail.com   

A message from councillor Julian German... 

mailto:theroselandcentre@gmail.com


 


